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To: Board of Suseri Contra
o: oard of Supervisors C
osta
From: Marla Stuart, Employment and Human Services Director C ounty

Date: May 3, 2022

Subject: Amend and extend contract with Planet Technologies, Inc. to upgrade STARS (Shared Text Automated
Retrieval System)

RECOMMENDATION(S):

APPROVE and AUTHORIZE the Employment and Human Services Director, or designee,
to execute a contract amendment, subject to approval as to form by County Counsel, with
Planet Technologies, Inc. to increase the payment limit by $215,000 to a new payment limit
$314,000, and to extend the term from August 1, 2022 through August 1, 2023 to upgrade
the department-wide communication system known as STARS (Shared Text Automated
Retrieval System).

FISCAL IMPACT:
$314,000 funded by 5% County, 44% Federal, 51% State revenues as administrative
overhead expense, all of which is already budgeted in FY 2021-22 and FY 2022-23.

BACKGROUND:

Employment and Human Services Department (EHSD) is seeking to upgrade its
department-wide communication system known as STARS (Shared Text Automated
Retrieval System). EHSD’s needs have outgrown the out-of-box design for document
management, document search and document retrieval used in the initial design. EHSD
contracted with Planet Technologies, Inc. (Contractor) to upgrade the existing SharePoint
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platform to take advantage of efficiencies from automation and



BACKGROUND: (CONT'D)

technology advances. The Contractor was involved in the original design of STARS and has
successfully delivered pivotal system implementations for EHSD.

The expected outcome of the upgrade is an up-to-date foundation architecture that supports
a custom user interface that provides EHSD with the user experience staff need to easily and
efficiently provide service to the clients. The current contract for $99,000 is for the
foundation architecture modifications. In order to create the required intuitive and user
friendly experience for the user interface, the contract must be amended for additional
services. The cost increase of $215,000 is necessary to support the key strategic department
objective of providing the best in class service to the clients.

CONSEQUENCE OF NEGATIVE ACTION:

The Employment and Human Services Department will be unable to go forward with the
communication system upgrade which may have a negative impact to servicing our clients.




